
The home tour is finally 
back! Our medical advisor 
recommended moving the date 
to spring to avoid some of the 
illnesses that were rampant in 
December, so we are debuting 
a new version: a home and lawn 
tour on April 29 and 30. We are 
planning a great weekend to 
connect with your neighbors 
and see how many of them 
are rebuilding after the 2020 
tornado. 

The format will be the same. 
Tours are Saturday evening 
from 5-9 and Sunday from 
2-5. Your $15 ticket will allow 
access on either day. If you 
don’t quite finish on Saturday, 
you can come back on Sunday. 
Local restaurants are gearing 
up to bring you tasty bites at 
each of the tour stops, and 
other sponsors are lining up 
to contribute to our efforts to 
support local projects. Anyone 
who has not been contacted and 

would like to participate with 
a sponsorship should contact 
Laura Hutchison at (615) 417-
7503.

Some of the neighborhood 
efforts that we have supported 
through the home tour proceeds 
include: 
• the expansion of Lockeland 
Springs Park-we donated 
$5000.00 to the purchase 
• the Shelby Community Center 
renovation of the kitchen and art 
rooms
• the Shelby Community 
Center recreation department’s 
purchase of large-scale 
equipment for after school and 
summer activities
• a grant program so that all 
projects large and small can 
acquire funds to succeed

We have some wonderful 
neighbors who have committed 
their homes to the tour. We are 
still finalizing the list so if you are 

interested in participating with 
either your home or your lawn, 
please contact the committee 
via Elizabeth Smith at (615) 668-
7188.

We are excited to announce 
that Tony Hirsch of Artisan Build 
Construct is our presenting 
sponsor. They have helped 
restore one of our tour homes 
to its former glory from almost 
complete destruction. We look 
forward to sharing more of 
their work over the next weeks. 
If you are not following us on 
Facebook, start now to get 
all the details as they become 
available. 

Mark your calendars! The home 
tour is a neighborhood favorite, 
and though it might look a little 
different this year (and be a little 
warmer), it is still going to be the 
same fun chance to connect with 
your community.
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ROUNDING HOME ON THE HOME TOUR

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DRIVE
IF YOU ARE ENJOYING THE NEWSLETTER AND WANT TO CONTINUE RECEIVING IT PLEASE 
CONSIDER SENDING YOUR MEMBERSHIP TO THE LOCKELAND SPRINGS NEIGHBORHOOD 

ASSOCIATION TODAY.
YEARLY MEMBERSHIPS:	 $20 INDIVIDUAL	  $30 HOUSEHOLD	               $50  BUSINESS

NAME:
ADDRESS:
PHONE:					     EMAIL

OR JOIN ONLINE AT WWW.LOCKELANDPSRINGS.ORG AND YOU CAN SEND YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES BY PAYPAL

SEND MEMBERSHIP DUES TO 
LOCKELAND SPRINGS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
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N A S H V I L L E ,  T N  3 7 2 0 6

INSIDE THIS INSIDE THIS 
ISSUE:ISSUE:
• LSNA  happenings
• Lights Tour Recap
• Neighborhood Cleanup
• Kid's Corner
• 2023 Calendar
• Home and Lawn Tour



Lockeland Springs Clean-up
 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, May 20th, for a morning of hanging 
out and cleaning up our neighborhood along the way! Trash bags and 
trash grabbers will be provided. It will be a great chance to meet some 
neighbors and do a neighborhood service.  So bring some friends and 
join us for a couple of hours of beautification! Exact meeting spot TBD. 
Please reach out to Clay Capp (clay@claycapp.com) with any questions!

As always, let's do our best to keep our beloved neighborhood looking 
good! 

-Clay Capp

Greetings gardeners! Spring is on the way. Like it or not, your 
garden is going to look different this year. The deep freeze we 
had in December has wreaked havoc on evergreens all over the 
neighborhood. The experts are saying to wait and see how everything 
is looking when spring comes around. We have likely lost a lot of 
plant material, but there could be some surprises, so try and be 
patient before removing or cutting anything way back. Keep those 
fingers crossed. The good news is that you might be able to re-
envision those landscapes that may have become stale over the 
years. 

See below for a few thoughts to keep your yard in tip top shape as 
we get into spring:

•	 Get those designs in order for areas in need of replanting
•	 PLANT A TREE!
•	 prune evergreens(that havent been hit by the frost)
•	 overseed fescue and rye grasses
•	 consider leaf mulch in your planting beds
•	 re-apply mulch
•	 think about your veggie garden
•	 organize your garden tools for spring

-Will Marth

•	 Adult Basketball
•	 Monday-Tuesday (12pm-3pm)

•	 Indoor Pickleball
•	 Monday and Wednesday Tuesday (6pm-8:15pm), 

Thursday (12pm-3pm)
•	 Adult Skating

•	 Wednesday (12pm-3pm), Saturday TBD
•	 Coed Soccer

•	 Tuesday (7pm-8:15pm), Saturday TBD
•	 Coed Volleyball

•	 Thursday (6pm-8:15pm)
•	 Tot Time

•	 Friday (10am-12pm)
•	 Home School Group

•	 Friday (12pm-3pm)

DOWN:
1. East Nashville is an area east of downtown Nashville across the 
river with this name?
2. Lockeland table is located in what was constructed in the 1930’s 
as one of the original __________ dry goods stores.
4. East Nashville is the largest of Nashville’s urban communities, 
which is made up of how many different zip codes?
6. The name of the first Captain of Fire Co #14 at 1600 Holly St, 
of which the current park next to the firehall is also named, was 
what?
8. In the early 20th century, Nashville was home to a network of 
this kind of cable street cars

ACROSS:
3. Oprah Winfrey attended this Nashville High School.
5. This airpark was the destination of singer Patsy Cline in her 
1963 fatal plane crash.
7. Guests at Inglewood’s historic Riverwood Mansion included 
how many U.S. presidents?
9. Lockeland was named in 1880 when the subdivision was first 
being developed. The name comes from the name of the original 
homestead of this family?
10. Shelby Park was once home to a full-sized one of these?
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LSNA news and Updates

SAVE THE DATE
April 29-30, 2023

LSNA Home Tour and 
Lockeland Lawns

President
Claudia Huskey

president@lockelandsprings.org

Vice President
Nathan Oliver

Treasurer
Steven Swarts

treasurer@lockelandsprings.org

Secretary
Fritz Spainhour

Board Members
Jennifer Brandenburger

Emelyne Bingham
Clay Capp

Claudia Huskey
Laura Hutchison
Katie Jimenez

Will Marth
Millie Callaway Parks

Joy Ramirez
Elizabeth Smith

Newsletter
Will Marth

newsletter@lockelandsprings.org

Website
lockelandsprings.org

We’re on Instagram! Follow us 
@lockelandspringsneighbors 

The Lockeland Springs Neighborhood Association is 
a group of volunteer leaders and over 150 members 
who plan community events and raise money to 
invest back into Lockeland Springs and East Nashville. 
We organize large gatherings like Lockeland Lawns, 
a Holiday Lights Trolley Tour, a Home Tour, Tomato 
Art Fest swag booth, and quarterly neighborhood 
meetings.  

Through yearly memberships and our local events, 
we award thousands of dollars in grants to local 
organizations including Holly Street Daycare and 
another neighbor who suffered catastrophic damage 
after the 2020 tornado, the Trust for Public Lands 
(to help create and maintain a new park in our 
neighborhood), and a donation to our local YCAP. 
Also, please remember to check in on our previous 
grant winners at the Shelby Community Center or 
along Shelby Ave and our beautiful arboretum. 

If you would like to join LSNA (or renew your 
membership) and support all of our efforts, check out 
our website: lockelandsprings.org

Annual Membership Dues:
Individual: $20
Household: $30
Business: $50

Annual Membership Drive   

GARDENER'S GUIDE

Shelby Community Center Winter Programs

 Build your own custom worksheet at education.com/worksheet-generator
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Down: Across:
1. East Nashville is an area east of downtown

Nashville across the river with this name?
2. Lockeland table is located in what was

constructed in the 1930’s as one of the
original __________ dry goods stores.

3. Oprah Winfrey attended this Nashville High
School.

4. East Nashville is the largest of Nashville’s
urban communities, which is made up of
how many different zip codes.

5. This airpark was the destination of singer
Patsy Cline in her 1963 fatal plane crash.

6. The name of the first Captain of Fire Co #14
at 1600 Holly St, of which the current park
next to the firehall is also named, was
what?

7. Guests at Inglewood’s historic Riverwood
Mansion included how many U.S.
presidents?

8. In the early 20th century, Nashville was
home to a network of this kind of cable
street cars.

9. Lockeland was named in 1880 when the
subdivision was first being developed. The
name comes from the name of the original
homestead of this family?

10. Shelby Park was once home to a full-sized
one of these.

®

Neighborhood Crossword

Historic Fun Facts

Kid's Corner



March
Thursday, March 16 – Tentative Quarterly Neighborhood Meeting

April
Sunday, April 16 – Porch Party

Saturday and Sunday, April 29 and 30 – Home and Garden Tour

May
Saturday, May 20 – Spring Clean

Sunday, May 21 – Porch Party

June
Thursday, June 15 – Tentative Quarterly Neighborhood Meeting

Sunday, June 18 – Porch Party

August 
Friday and Saturday, August 11 and 12 – Tomato Art Fest

Thursday, August 17 – Tentative Quarterly Neighborhood Meeting

September 
Sunday, September 17 – Porch Party

October 
Sunday, October 15 – Porch Party

Thursday, October 19 – Tentative Quarterly Neighborhood Meeting

December 
Thursday, December 14 – Holiday Lights Tour

Check www.lockelandsprings.org for the latest information and locations.4 5

LOCKELAND SPRINGS SHINES BRIGHT
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LSNA SCHEDULED EVENTS OF 2023 

The 2nd annual Lockeland Springs Holiday Lights Tour was a success! Over 200 friends and neighbors 
showed up to enjoy the Christmas carols, trolley ride, and the lights of Lockeland. A portion of the 
proceeds were used to provide delicious holiday meals from Lockeland Table for the hardworking team of 
Firefighters at Station 14 on 16th, while additional proceeds will be used on future neighborhood projects. 
Special thanks to all the participants and to Urban Cowboy for being our host location and providing 
festive drinks for children and adults. 

We look forward to continuing this new tradition for years to come, so start your lighting plans now and 
get in on the fun next year!


